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 QUESTIONS WITH NOTICE 

 

Question with Notice No. 1.0 Bypass Offsets – Lilli Pilli 
Biobanking Agreement 

File No: I2024/1261 

    

 
 

 
At Council’s Ordinary Meeting held on 5 September 2024 Jan Barham asked the following 
question, as read by staff, which was taken on notice: 
 
In relation to Biobanking Agreement BA 352, Lilli Pilli, now translated to a Biodiversity Stewardship 
Agreement, can an explanation be provided as to why the Mitchells Rainforest Snail Species 
Credits are not listed and are identified as “no species credits have been created on this site” on 
BCT website. 
 
Response Director Infrastructure Services: 
Biobanking Statement ID 19 for the development of the Byron Bay Bypass addressed the matters 
raised in the Threatened Species Conservation Act 1995 and required a retirement condition to 
ensure that the Development improves or maintains biodiversity values.  
This includes the retirement of:  

• 74 ecosystem credits for Paperbark swamp forest of the coastal lowlands of the NSW North 
Coast Bioregion and Sydney Basin Bioregion, (NR217) plant community type  

• 49 species credits for Mitchell’s Rainforest Snail  

• 8 species credits for Pale-vented Bush-hen  

• 8 species credits for Black Bittern  

• 37 species credits for Common Planigale. 

To satisfy the retirement requirements Council entered into Biobanking Agreements 352 and 348.  
Biobanking Agreement 352 created 49 species credits for Mitchell’s Rainforest Snail Thersites 
mitchellae. The works for this agreement have been undertaken and the credits were retired on 3 
June 2019.  
 
A copy of the retirement report has been provided to Ms Barham and is attached to this report.  
The NSW Office of Environment and Heritage website only shows the credit retirement of the 
Paperbark swamp forest of the coastal lowlands of the NSW North Coast Bioregion and Sydney 
Basin Bioregion, (NR217) plant community type and not the species credits for Mitchell’s 
Rainforest Snail.  
 
It is a matter for the NSW Office of Environment and Heritage as to why their website is not 
displaying all the retired credits. It would appear that this is a minor error on the part of the 
department.  
Attachments: 
1 Biobanking Credit Retirement Report, E2024/121828. 
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